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RELATION WITH PAKISTAN

2482. SHRI S. P. MUDDAHANUME GOWDA:

Will the Minister of EXTERNAL AFFAIRS be pleased to state:

(a) whether  bilateral  relations  with  Pakistan  have  been  very  tense
during the last three years and if so, the details thereof;

(b) whether the Government would review relations with Pakistan; and

(c) if so, the details thereof and if not, the reasons thereof?

ANSWER
THE MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS

[GEN. (DR) V. K. SINGH (RETD)]

(a) to (c) The  Government  desires  normal  neighbourly  relations  with
Pakistan and is committed to addressing all outstanding issues bilaterally
and peacefully in accordance with the Simla Agreement and the Lahore
declaration.  However,  any meaningful  dialogue can be held  only  in  an
atmosphere  free  from  terror,  hostility  and  violence.  The  onus  is  on
Pakistan to create such a conducive atmosphere.

Continued cross-border terrorism emanating from Pakistan remains
a core concern for us. India has repeatedly called upon Pakistan to abide
by its commitment not to allow any territory under its control to be used
for terrorism against India in any manner. Pakistan has also been asked to
take effective actions to end terrorism and dismantle terrorist sanctuaries
and infrastructure on the territory under its control. Until such time, India
will  continue to take firm and decisive steps to respond to cross-border
terrorism.
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